 Graymoor-Devondale

MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING

January 24, 2017
The regular meeting of the Graymoor-Devondale City Council was held at the Episcopal Church Home Memory Center, 7504 Westport Rd. 

CITY OFFICERS PRESENT: Mayor John Vaughan, Council Members David Beaudoin, David Meiners, Jeff Morgenthau, Alice Shade, Mark Sites and Yvette Winnette. ALSO PRESENT: Safety Director Marvin Bray, Police Chief Grady Throneberry, Attorney John Singler, City Engineer Mark Madison, and City Clerk/Treasurer Nancy Perito. ABSENT: None.
New Council Member Jeff Morgenthau was introduced to the Council.
GUESTS PRESENT: Tony Cotto, a new resident of Graymoor-Devondale, introduced himself to the Mayor and Council. 
PUBLIC FORUM: Mayor Vaughan addressed the issue of a sunken sidewalk on Oxted Ln. as reported via e-mail by Tony Cotto. Mayor Vaughan stated that he has looked at the sidewalk and determined that it is a hazard and the City will make arrangements to have it repaired. Mark Sites commented that the sidewalk will now need to meet the new standards for sidewalks across a driveway as outlined in the Americans with Disabilities Act. .
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Yvette Winnette motioned to approve the minutes of the December, 2016 meeting. David Meiners seconded the motion and the December, 2016 minutes were approved with one abstention.

APPROVAL OF TREASURER’S REPORT: Yvette Winnette motioned to accept the treasurer’s report for December, 2016 as previously distributed. David Beaudoin seconded the motion and the December, 2016 treasurer’s report was accepted by unanimous vote.
Mayor Vaughan provided an explanation of the process for the meeting and the financial statement review for the new council members. He reviewed the General Fund and MRA Fund. He also gave explanations for the individual items in the budget, both revenue and appropriations.     
OLD BUSINESS: Yvette Winnette motioned for 2nd reading and approval of Ordinance #4, Series 2016-2017, an ordinance repealing ordinances relating to the establishment of a Code Enforcement Board and adopting a new ordinance establishing a new Code Enforcement Board Chapter. Mark Sites seconded the motion and the ordinance was approved by roll call vote of six (6) in favor and zero (0) opposed.
NEW BUSINESS:  Financial Disclosure Statements were distributed to all elected officials and employees of the City. Forms were collected at the end of the meeting.
COUNCIL REPORTS:
Public Safety: Chief Throneberry reported he has looked in depth at Jeffersontown’s Angel Program, a 
program offered to addicts requesting help with opioid addiction gain access to a treatment facility, and has decided to back off of this project for now. 
Chief Throneberry reported that they have launched the Narcan Program. Each vehicle will carry several doses of the drug, a bag mask and container for needles. Half of the officers have been trained and the other half are scheduled to be trained. 
He reported that additional paperwork has been requested from Angela Leet’s office for a Neighborhood Grant for the purpose of purchasing a portable radar sign. 
The City will also apply for a Homeland Security Grant for the purpose of purchasing new mobile computers. Chief Throneberry will ask former Detective Joye Estes to write the grant. The police department will probably buy one new computer right now.
Chief Throneberry reported that personnel are steady. They will be looking to hire one more person. 
The 2010 Ford Explorer has been listed for sale on GovDeals. The two new vehicles are now in service. 

Ford has agreed to pay 75% of the cost for a new catalytic converter on one vehicle. Chief Throneberry is working to get Ford to agree to compensate for the new engine in the 2012 Explorer.

Code Enforcement: Mark Madison reported that he had looked at a drainage ditch that was the object of a complaint. The ditch runs between and behind the residence. It has been that way since the 1960s. Resident will address the issue with MSD. He also reported the request for a corner lot fence which affects two exposures. The resident was notified what needed to be done to be in compliance.
Sanitation: Mayor Vaughan stated that the City has an extended contract through 2022.
Public Works/Signage: David Beaudoin reported that the missing street sign at Westdale Rd. and Clearview Dr. has been ordered. The entering and leaving signs are in progress. He needs to decide a few details with the signs. Two requests for new Block Watch signs have been made. New Block Watch signs will be ordered.
Beautification: This position is now open since Joe Meiners did not run again. The Mayor addressed the need to look at the island at Devondale Dr. and Arrowwood Rd. that needs to be brought back to previous condition before MSD work was done. There is a lot of gravel in it and not conducive for grass growth. 
Insurance/Finance: This position is also open since Harry Weddington did not run again. Harry’s name needs to be removed as a signer on the City’s bank accounts. The new Council member will be added.
Public Information: Yvette Winnette stated that the deadline for the newsletter will be February 15th. The newsletter needs to include publication of the required pages from the approved audit for 2015-2016. Yvette attended the meeting for the development of Cornerstone 2040. Yvette Winnette inquired about the publication of a letter of complaint from a resident. Attorney John Singler stated that the newsletter should be informational. The public forum at the Council meeting is the forum for such complaints which would be recorded and in the minutes.

City Clerk: Nancy Perito reported that it was time for an ordinance update with American Legal Publishing. Updates will be provided to those who already have an ordinance book and the new council members will get a full set of ordinances.
Special Projects: Yvette Winnette stated that she had worked with Randy Strobo in voicing the City’s concerns regarding the VA Project. She also submitted her own comments. John Vezeau and Yvette have attended the Steering Committee meetings. The comments submitted were about ten pages of written comment and 20 pages of exhibits. The next step is waiting for the VA to respond to the public comments. The next official meeting is scheduled for February 6th at 7:00p.m. at Thomas Jefferson Unitarian Church. 
Mayor Vaughan stated that the City’s contribution to the legal fees will go directly to the attorney. The City will need to be invoiced for our share of the cost, $5,000. 
Ice/Snow Removal: David Meiners reported that Jody Nalley had put down salt twice. He still needs to provide an insurance certificate.
Legal: Attorney John Singler sent letters to the residents of the two houses at the end of Carlimar Ln. to get their signatures to begin the process of the Carlimar Ln. closure. He had not received any res ponse.
There being no further business to discuss, the motion for adjournment was made by Yvette Winnette and seconded by Mark Sites. The meeting, by unanimous vote, was adjourned at 8:35 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted




Approved_________________________
Nancy Perito, City Clerk





       John Vaughan, Mayor
